South Summit Fire Protection District
Truth in Taxation Public Hearing
December 13,2023, 6:30 pm
	102 Thorn Creek Dr
Kamas, UT  84036

IN ATTENDANCE:
	Commissioner Ure
	Commissioner Black
	Commissioner Louder
	Secretary/Clerk: Melanie Mitchell
	Chief Scott Thorell
	Captain Tyler Lewis
	Captain Craig Fry
	FF Scott Anderson
	Chief Mike Sanderson
FF Maggie Fish
	FF Louis Monaco
	See Attached Guest List
	
1. Welcome and Introduction of Board Members
A. Introduction of New Chief
Commissioner Ure called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. Commissioner Ure introduced himself and the other Commissioners as well as Chief Thorell. Commissioner Ure told the group a little bit about Chief Thorell’s background and welcomed him to the community. Chief Thorell is moving into the community on Saturday.  Chief Thorell wrote his personnel phone number on the board for those who would like to contact him. Commissioner Ure then turned the time over to Commissioner Black to give the TNT power point presentation. 
B. Truth in Taxation Presentation- Commissioner Black
Commissioner Black presented a power point explaining why Truth in Taxation hearings are held and the reason the District is asking for the increase. Information on the past tax rate and the tax rate that is being requested was shown.   She also gave the group information regarding tax relief programs that are available through the state as well as the county. 




2. Motion to open Public Hearing on the Proposed Property Tax Increase
Motion by Commissioner Black to open the Public Hearing on the Proposed Property Tax Increase. Motion was seconded by Commissioner Louder. Motion passed.  (Ure-yes; Black-yes; Louder-yes)

A. Public Comment
Commissioner Ure explained the process and the format for those who would like to speak during the Public Hearing.  The group started to discuss issues unrelated to TNT information and not in the explained meeting format.  Commissioner Ure told them about the meeting the District held on the 27 of November. He explained to them they could go to the Public Meeting Website (Website information was written on the board) and listen to the audio of that meeting.  They would be able to get answers to most of their questions there. 
Time was turned over to the public body for comments.  They were asked to come forward to the pulpit and state their name for the record. Each participant would be given 3 minutes to speak.   They were asked to check their name on the guest list, so we have a record of who spoke.

Note:  Names in ( ) :  Name is unknown or spelling is in question

Comment # 1: (No Name Given) This community member moved into the area in 2020.  She left her place of employment of 23 years to move here.  Her property taxes in Bluffdale, Utah at the time she moved were $2700 in 2019.   The Summit County property taxes here were $1400 in 2020.  The taxes have more than doubled in her three years of residency.  Even though the proposal states the increase is now down to a $60.00 increase, her taxes are still more than double.  She works for the government and understands how ridiculous prices are now.  Her concern was the quoted price of $400,000 for an ambulance, and we need two.  She hoped that amount would include the salary.  She felt that amount was quite excessive. She compared the cost of an ambulance to that of a new Lamborghini, asking how many new Lamborghinis could be purchased for what one ambulance cost.   She feels we 



are pricing the people in this valley out of their homes.  She feels the developers should pay for the cost increase or the people with second homes should “buy it”.  She believes the developers have the money to pay for the increase.  
Commissioner Black’s answer to her comment was that an ambulance does indeed cost $350,000 to $400,000.  This amount is only for ambulances without supplies or equipment. Commissioner Louder stated the $400,000 would purchase only the box and the chassis of the ambulance without any other equipment.  

Comment # 2:  Johnathon (Maughan) - He understands that most of us are locals. He was concerned that the decision to raise the mill levy had already been made. He believes the purpose of this meeting is to change minds.   His concern is the increase over the past year. He wondered if the cause of the increase was due to recreation, the influx of people in the county or the new building that is taking place Commissioner Black stated that all those reasons contribute to the need for increased tax. 
 Mr. (Maughan) asked why the financial burden is on the locals?  There is no additional financial burden on the people that visit here. Why should the people who live here be penalized for those people who are coming here for recreation.
Commissioner Black noted that is true, but the same is true when we travel to other communities.  Those community members are paying taxes for services that we may utilize when we visit there as well. 
Mr. (Maughan) suggested the price of the recreation tag be increased. Commissioner Louder stated that the Fire District has no control over any of those taxes.  That is something that is decided by county, state, or city governments. The increase in the mill levy for the Fire District is our only means of getting money to provide this service to those who live in our area. Mr. (Maughan) wondered who uses the services provided. If the increase is  because of the increase in people who come here for recreation, he feels those who use the service should pay for the service. Commissioner Louder said he could not agree more.  But Commissioner Louder asked how do you separate that?  In the end, the District must respond to an emergency call whether it is for someone who came here for recreating, or someone’s son, daughter, or grandmother living in the community. 
Commissioner Ure informed Mr. (Maughan) his time limit had been exceeded.  Commissioner Ure explained the District budget is $728,000.00 with the addition of some impact fees.  Ure talked about what the budget covers. The District must abide by the laws set for us by the State of Utah.  We just don’t have the money to cover the entire area, and the only option is to increase the mill levy for us to survive.  The budget is very tight.  The growth in the community has outgrown the service ability under the present budget.  Commissioner Ure feels sorry for the people 




with fixed incomes. Do we just charge only those people who can pay for our service? The only way we get paid for EMS is when we transport a patient. We do not have the volume of transports to bring in enough funds to cover the expenses.  How good of a service you are willing to pay for in your area?  No one wants to pay for the service until they need it. Commissioner Ure stated the group should contact their legislature to voice their opinions on putting the cost on the burden of the developers.   
Commissioner Louder stated the District is always open to ideas and suggestions.  The Commissioners would love to hear ideas and concerns.   He invited everyone to attend the District’s monthly meetings. That is the only way we can solve these problems.  Commissioner Ure told the group the best way to help would be to volunteer as a firefighter or an EMT.  Ure stated the only way we have been able to offer the services we have done in the past is because of those volunteers who give up so much of their personal selves to respond when they are needed.

Comment # 3: Marlyn Burell -Francis, UT. She has lived there for 2.5 years.   She is concerned about the building that is going on.  Why is the responsibility to pay the cost for a new ambulance not included in the building permits since those moving in are the reason for the increase in cost. She asked if this is something the public has a voice in.  Commissioner Ure stated that by law, it cannot be done. The Fire District cannot go to the cities and towns and ask them to put those additional charges on their permits. Commissioner Ure also stated the cities cannot add those charges to the permits.  That is mandated by the state legislature.
Mayor McCormick was asked to comment on this.  He stated there is a formula that comes from the state legislature to figure the cost of the building permits. He also explained the impact fees.  The city impact fees go for capital improvement projects.  Mayor McCormick explained some of the content of House Bill 303 and the county, and how the Fire District stepped up to help with the cost instead of that cost being on the shoulders of the cities . McCormick explained the history of why we need the ambulance service in the community.  Mrs. Burell didn’t understand the reason the Fire District was doubling the tax when we had volunteers.  She felt the cost of building permits should be raised to cover the cost of the ambulance. She felt we needed to do something to “figure it out” Commissioner Ure explained the Fire District has been trying to “figure it out” for the past year to 18 months.  The bottom line is there is no more money without raising taxes. 

Comment # 4:  Steve Roper - Mr. Roper explained he was a senior citizen, and he received a 3.2% COLA increase.  The amount the District is asking is more than the increase he received.  He has been the owner of a cabin in Samak Park for the past 20 years.  The location of the cabin is such that he doesn’t think a fire truck would be able to get into Samal Park.   To get to the cabin, you must cross a bridge and he has been told the fire department will not cross the bridge with their trucks.    He feels the TNT is not a done deal.  That’s why we are having this meeting.  This is a way try to “screw it around’ and make the taxes a lot higher than they normal would have been. The post card he received showing the .0008% increase was crazy.  He is glad someone put some thought into the situation and lowered it to .0006%. Evan at the rate, he feels there are ways to stop spending and keep the budget down and that is to stop spending! He stated the District has a wonderful” Taj Mahal” here, but we don’t need something this fancy of a building with nice round walls.  All the fire department needs is a basic building with a fire truck in it. “When the District goes to the store to buy groceries, just let one person drive. Don’t take the truck and an ambulance and everybody over there.   That is probably a good deal for the District but not for us”. He advised the District to be more frugal.  Someone mentioned raising the prices for those who come up in the summer. Summer is the only time he can get to his cabin, and he is paying 100% of his taxes while others are only paying 55%. 

 Comment # 5:  Guy Peterson - Mr. Peterson stated that a credible source in this room educated him a little bit about the situation.   He was interested in how the new building with more resources could help reduce the cost of insurance for homeowners.  Chief Thorell explained he is very conscious of being transparent and staying within the budget. He explained the reason sometimes the rigs are at the grocery stores.  There are standards set for emergency calls and one of those standards is for response times for emergency calls.  The reason an ambulance or maybe a fire truck are at the grocery store is to keep from having to go back to the station to get the vehicles if there happens to be a call come in at that time. He stated Firefighters are pretty common-sense folks. The Insurance Standards Organization (ISO) sets ratings for fire departments on a scale from 1 to 9. Currently Kamas is 6 and most of the surrounding areas are at 9.  The biggest way to impact that rating is to bring on full-time personnel. When we decrease that rating number, there is usually a significant decrease in homeowner’s property insurance. He stated the legislature is a difficult body to work with and they govern a lot of things the District does and the District has to do those things. The state law says that counties will provide Fire and EMS service. The county has elected to let 



Districts do that and take the taxing authority from the county.  He invited any in the group to stop in the station or call him anytime.   He would be glad to visit with them regarding their concerns. He again mentioned that for 
every step down on the ISO, the decline in property taxes could be as much as half. Mr. Peterson asked if there were any statistics that show more information on the balance of the ISO ratings.  Chief Thorell stated he had been 
trying to find more information regarding the ISO before the meeting.  There are mitigating things in our community that can be done to decrease that ISO rating.  Commissioner Louder again invited the group to attend the Commission meetings. It would be great to have input, concerns, wants and ideas from people in the community. This is your fire department and the District would be glad to listen to your comments and try to implement those things that you would like to see happen. Commissioner Ure suggested the group call their insurance company to get the answers regarding the ISO rating. 

Comment # 6: Lynn Stewart - Mr. Stewart lives on the South Fork of the Weber River. His father bought the property in 1955-56. He is taxed on this property at 100%.  He is concerned about the fire department not being able to get to his home because of the snow on the road. The county will not plow the road and therefore, it is not wide enough for the fire trucks to pass on-coming vehicles.  He is also concerned about the amount of the increase in his property taxes. His property is classified as green belt with 21 acres that can be farmed. He stated the taxes on his property went from $3000 to just under $9000 this year.  He explained the accessor called his property “waterfront” property because it has a creek running through a portion of it. Mr. Stewart stated the water from this creek is used for irrigating the 21 acres.  He feels there is no way he can farm the 21 acres and make enough money to pay the taxes.   Commissioner Ure said most likely the assessor was in the wrong and he needed to talk to the board of adjustors. Commissioner Ure felt the information he was looking at was incorrect.  Mr. Stewart stated someone had purchased property close to him and had paid a tremendous amount of money for 20 acres.  Therefore, the county was accessing his property on what had been paid for the neighboring 20 acres. He told the District he thought they were doing a great job and he can see that more money is needed. Commissioner Ure stated he felt we were being punished because of the way the county is assessing the valuation on properties.  Many people have accused the District of raising their property value. This is not the case.  The only entity that can do that is the county assessor’s office. Mr. Stewart feels he is not getting the services from the county for the amount of taxes he is paying. 

Comment # 7: Debbie Zimmerman - She thanked the fire department for what they do for the community. She feels there are a lot of people who are robbing Peter to pay Mary as was stated earlier by Commissioner Ure.  Her valuation went up 200%. She wondered what was used as the average value of a home.  Commissioner Ure stated according to the power point given by Commissioner Black the average value of a home would increase 800% in 2024.  She stated with all the other fees and impacts, it is hard to make her money stretch. 

Comment # 8: Todd Crow - Mr. Crow stated his taxes have tripled in the past 4 years.  He wondered if the county has pushed the fire service off to the people locally, what is the county doing with all his tax money when they are increased every year. He asked if it would be more feasible to turn the service back to the county rather than fund it locally. Commissioner Ure explained we have no control over what county does and the people need to make the right decisions at the voting poles.  Mr. Crow again wanted to know what his money is being used for. Commissioner Ure stated the money that comes to the District is for better quality services.   The District has no control over where tax money goes. We can only control what the District does with the money they are getting.  Mr. Crow feels that the increased taxes being collected by the county is just a “big black hole”. Commissioner Louder explained the District is going to try to provide the community with the peace of mind knowing that when you or a loved one is sick or a home is on fire, the money will be used to make sure the service given is the very best the District can offer. Mr. Crow stated he understood that and is appreciative of that.  However, he continued, you can take that line and draw it further and further and say “now you owe me your house because I saved your life.”  He asked how much of his money does the District feel it is entitled to? How much can the District ”milk ”out of him?  He feels it is just one thing after another.  Commissioner Louder explained the District could have stayed with the .0008% increase.  Louder noted that the Board members are being taxed as well.   Mr. Crow stated his insurance has not doubled their bill.  The bill has increased but has not doubled.  

Comment # 9: Shawn Brown – Mr. Brown thanked the Fire Department for what they do.  He has been an EMT and a wilderness first responder and knows what it is like to be on the frontline. He stated he has never called an ambulance for himself, and most people here tonight probably won’t either. We are here tonight for that event that might happen in our lives or our loved one’s life when we call 911. He asked himself if $350.00 extra a year was 
enough to get him to attend the meeting tonight. He stated it wasn’t the money although if you multiply that year after year, it adds up.  He noted what got him here was the process. He is thinking the number .0008% and .0006% 
are suspicious even figures. He asked how it got to .0008% and then to .0006%.    Louder explained the .0008% was the maximum mill levy increase the District could legally impose without legislative permission.    He explained the District did not have all the data at the time because of the lack of knowledge from the county. The study from the county came back showing the cost to operate would be $1.400,000. The county elected to give us $1,000.000. Given all this information or lack of, and to meet the imposed guidelines, chose to go with the .0008%.  Mr. Brown asked about the reasoning for the fire department to start sending two people with the ambulance on every run, making a total of 4 people on a call. Commissioner Louder explained the District could see there was a need for more personnel because 2 people cannot adequately work a call. Mr. Brown also stated the “done deal” comment was a concern for him.  He asked about the 30-day public objection period for a service district.  Commissioner Ure stated he was not aware of this.  Mr. Brown noted he felt the approval of the 2024 budget, the Q & A Meeting and the 30-day objection period date should have been on the notice for this meeting. 

Comment # 10: Jerry Hick- Mr. Hick stated he was from Oakley.  Mr. Hick stated that thanks to the EMS he is here.  He had a heart attack two years ago.   He asked why if there is more growth, are the taxes going up.  He stated he feels it would be easier to increase the amount of taxes a little each year rather than all at once. He mentioned rural cleansing.  This happens through higher taxing and reducing services.  He had attended a presentation at the Kamas Library given by Ken Ivory talking about how the members of the legislature dislike getting calls from the public.  They were overwhelmed with postcards on a specific issue.  The question was asked what overwhelmed was.  The answer being that legislator had received 12 phone calls. Mr. Hick would like to know, through the District meetings every month, what is happening so the people can pull together and let the legislative body know how we feel about the issues. Commissioner Louder explained House bill 303 has been on our agenda every month for over 18 months. For that amount of time, we have been trying to get the best possible solution for everyone involved. Commissioner Louder told of his experience when he had a heart attack.  Because of the care he initially received, he lost 50% of his heart function. After 15 years of volunteering for the District, he is unable to do that anymore.  This is the reason the community needs a better ambulance service.  Mr. Hick stated there are 30 taxing authorities within the county and county residences must pay all of them.  Commissioner Ure stated that he must 

pay them as well.  Mrs. Hick, standing with her husband, asked “who in here isn’t on a fixed income?  Who in here has bundles of cash? She noted that people tell her they are on a fixed income.  She noted: “aren’t we all” Who has money coming out of their ears?  She thanked everyone.
 Commissioner Ure told the group why we started to send D4 out with 2 people because they could respond faster than the ambulance.  We didn’t get paid for that, but the fireman wanted better service for the community.

Comment # 10: George Lambert- Kamas – Mr. Lambert noted he has lived in the community for 80 years. His home was built in the 1950’s.  Mr. Lambert questioned why the value of his home is ten times the amount it was when he was born there and why does the person who just built a $2M home get the same assessment he gets.   He suggested the community get in touch with their government leaders and let them know their feelings. It is not right for people on a fixed income to pay this much for the service.   He thanked the District for their good service.

Comment # 11: Scott (Sell) – Kamas.   Scott thanked the fire department for the service.  He was appreciative to have the District in the community. He asked for some clarification.  The tax increase is approximately $800,000 for the purpose of purchasing two ambulances. He asked if that was correct or not.  Commissioner Black explained we were getting two ambulances from the county fleet to start.  The ambulances are old and have a lot of miles.  The District will be getting a new ambulance from the county in 2025. After 2025, the District will be solely responsible for any new vehicles.  Mr. (Sell) stated the proposed tax increase is for $800,000 for the first year.  The cost for two more ambulances, amortized over 5 years, is $160,000 per year so there is $640,000 of additional revenue for the next four years for the District.  He would like to understand where the extra money is going.  This does not take into consideration the one free ambulance and the two that need additional work. Commissioner Black explained the brunt of that additional revenue will be used for personnel wages and benefits. Mr. (Sell) noted that $640,000 is in addition to the $700,000 in the budget that is showing a deficit.  Commissioner Black then explained the District would be hiring more EMT/firefighters to staff the second ambulance. Mr. (Sell) stated he felt if the District did not buy any ambulances in the first two years, that would give even more money in the budget.  Commissioner Ure stated that out of the $1M the District is getting from the county, $850,000 of that is going just for labor.   Commissioner Louder stated the cost was for two people 24/7 365 days a year. The plan is to be fully staffed by the end of 2024 with 3 people on staff 24/7-365.  Mr. (Sell) thanked the Board for their answers and time. 



Comment # 12: ReNae (Burg) - She wondered why the District is so far behind. She made the comment that the increase is to “catch up” and move forward.  Commissioner Louder explained it is not necessarily a catch up, but something that was handed to us over a very short period with no way to pay for it. Mrs. (Burg) stated that because taxes have doubled and valuations have doubled, the District is able to move forward. She wondered if the increase in taxes and valuations hadn’t taken place, how, without the generated funds from the increases, would the District be paying for the needed services.  She stated she should have been to more of the meetings and more on top of the situation. She understands the Chief is going to negotiate for some benefits for service from Wasatch County.   Hopefully the Chief will negotiate more than 45% because that would benefit us.  That would be an influx of money coming in each year. Commissioner Louder stated the Fire District is taking on the EMS and because of licensing and other required things that would take time to put into place before the EMT’s could be full-time for the District. The District is contracting with Wasatch County to provide the EMS Service for us until we can get all the requirements in place.  Wasatch County is taking most of the money for that first year. Commissioner Ure explained the District provides service to a lot of Wasatch County because of the Bench Creek and Wolf Creek areas which we have been responding to for many years without any cost to Wasatch County.  Wasatch County was more than willing, and was the best format of the three, to step up and have a contract for the providers of EMS. What’s going to happen in the future with the District providing the service for Bench Creek and Wolf Creek is not known.   Chief Hales is aware we are providing a lot of services for Wasatch County without any compensation.  That will be a dialogue that will come up gradually as we proceed together with the partnership.  (Berg) stated she is not looking for any promises, but down the road are these tax increases going to keep going to offset and provide more services for the growing population and growing demand?  Commissioner Ure explained in our budget, we are only allowed to collect the same amount of money that we did the year before, except for the increasing growth in the community. The County determines what that growth is. This past year, we picked up an extra $16,000 because of growth.  $16,000 doesn’t even get us to first base.  Tax increases are very painful for those who propose them.  That is not something you do overnight just because you can. Commissioner Ure insured the group the District will be 


thinking long and hard before they start making any more tax increases down the road because.  Commissioner Louder invited her to attend the Commission Meetings.  (Berg) asked Mayor McCormick 
if block grant funds could go to the District.  Mayor McCormick stated the Block grant funds cannot go towards helping with the fire district because of several items of criteria that prevent that from happening. Commissioner 
Ure noted the District is going to try to move forward using the available grant money available for fire districts and EMS. There is an individual in the community that would be willing to help the District with grant writing. 

Comment # 13: - Kammron Montgomery.  She is a mortgage loan officer and part of Park City Homebuilders Association. Because of her employment, she has the ability to see the amount of taxes that are paid to the county from all areas. She is part of the republican party, and she has just become a member of another council. She stated she is trying to be more involved and told the group if they wanted to make a difference, they needed to be more involved. As part of the Homebuilders Association, she was on the state board, and that board is trying to have the state, city and county audited in relationship to where the building permit money is going. There is a lot of money paid for building permits and they are trying to allocate where the money goes. She thinks some of that money could go more towards this type of situation.  She again encouraged the group to get more involved and try to make a difference.  Commissioner Ure noted that the District’s new Chief will be going out and involving the community as well.

 Comment # 14 - David Darcey - Kamas - David wanted to clarify to the people that the District does charge impact fees.  These funds can only be used as defined by the legislature.  He thanked the Chief for joining us.  He agrees with Wasatch County’s new tax increase and noted that Summit County might be able to do something like that as well. He encouraged the group to reach out to the county leaders to make sure they know visitors are impacting the community and its resources. He explained the increased tax money of $800,000 will not get to the District until late 2024-early 2025 even though the District will be paying for these services throughout 2024. 

Someone in the audience asked for the fireman in attendance be introduced... Commissioner Ure suggested Mike Sanderson, the out-going Chief introduce them.  Mike introduced himself.  He introduced Scott Anderson, who was 


the Chief prior to the time Mike became Chief. Before he introduced the other firefighters, Mike told the group the Fire District itself has been self-sustaining over the years and has done an excellent job. He mentioned one of speakers who referred to this building as a Taj Mahal.  (This man had left the meeting.) Chief Sanderson noted the building had been built using the District’s past budget.  He also said he was here to tell the people that the 

taxpayers did not pay a dime for the furnishings in this building. They were donated to the District or the firemen found them at yard sales or thrift stores.   Chief Sanderson stated we have not had the EMS previously, but now that we are bringing in the EMS, the District needs to do the tax increase.  He introduced the new Fire Chief- Chief Thorell, Firefighter/Captain Craig Fry, Firefighter Maggie Fish, Firefighter Louis Monaco, Firefighter Tyler Lewis, and Commissioner Tadd Louder who is a previous firefighter.  Fire Marshall/ Asst. Chief Kent Leavitt was also in attendance.  Commissioner Ure thanked Chief Sanderson for his service.

Comment # 15: Unknown-The question was asked if we are getting a good deal. We were getting $1,000 per call and now we are going to go to $ 2,000 per call. With the District’s call rate at 700 per year, we would be getting $1,000 per call more.   He asked how we compare to Park City and Wasatch. Commissioner Ure explained our collection rate is only 30%. We only transport approximately 50% of the calls we participate in. Commissioner Ure noted there are so many things involved in that cost of a run. Commissioner Louder explained that we are getting better quality service and the District is in control of what happens in our community. Mayor McCormick spoke about the cost of the ambulance and how that correlates to the service you are getting. The speaker wanted to know if this was the best way to give the community the best value.  


3. Motion to close Public Hearing and Return to Regular Meeting
Commissioner Ure asked if there were any further comments from the group.  There were no further comments.  Commissioner Louder made a motion to close the public hearing and go back into general session.   Black seconded the motion. Motion passed. (Ure-yes; Black-yes; Louder-yes)

4.     District Business
         A.   Discussion of Resolution 04-2023 -Resolution to Increase Tax Levy to .0006
	No further discussion offered.
B. Motion to accept Resolution 04-2023
Commissioner Black made the motion to accept Resolution 04-2023. Commissioner Black read Resolution
 04-2023. (Resolution 04-2034 attached)
C. Seconded by Commissioner Louder.   Motion Passed (Ure-yes; Black-yes; Louder-yes)
5.Adjourn
A motion was made by Commissioner Louder to adjourn.  Commissioner Black seconded the motion.  Motion carried. (Ure-yes; Black-yes; Louder-yes)

The meeting adjourned at 8:30PM


PLEASE NOTE:  The Board of Commissioners for the South Summit Fire Protection District values public comment and encourages civil discourse.  Public comments will be received during the Public Hearing section of this meeting.  Time allowed for individual comments will be established by the Board Chairman prior to starting any public comment portion of the meeting.
Note:  The Board of Commissioners reserves the right to modify the order of this agenda at any time to best accommodate the needs of the District.
 In compliance with the American with Disabilities Act, individuals needing special accommodations for this meeting should notify Melanie Mitchell- 435-659-8553 or mmitchell@southsummitfd.org at least 24 hours prior to this starting time of the meeting.

*Electronic and Telephone participation available for Board Members.
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